ELM GROVE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 945 Terrace Drive, Elm Grove, WI 53122

Phone: 262-797-2970 Fax: 262-797-2977 Website:

www.egl.org

EIGHTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST Sunday, August 3, 2025 – Volume 77, Number 8.1 The Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod

Elm Grove Evangelical Lutheran Church Calendar

S	9:00 Worship - C	T	7:00 a.m. Men's Bible Study
	10:30 a.m. Classical Education		(228)
	Presentation		5:30 p.m. Summer Math (228
	7:00 p.m. AA Meeting (FH)		& 229)
Μ	8:45 a.m. Summer Math (228		7:00 p.m. TLCHS Board of
	& 229)		Directors (228)
	7:00 p.m. Barbershop Group	W	1:00 p.m. Sheepshead (BAAC)
	(FH)	Т	6:30 p.m. Worship - C
		F	Office Closed

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:

Monday – Thursday 7:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

IN THE LORD'S HOUSE: There were **132** people that attended services last week in person and **80** households streamed the services for a total of **212**. "And they devoted themselves to the apostles' teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers."

VERSITI BLOOD DRIVE at Elm Grove Lutheran Church, in the Fellowship Hall, Wednesday, August 13, from 2:00 - 06:30 p.m. Schedule your appointment online using the QR below or contact Rick Ewert 262-289-9333 /BloodDrive@egl.org. There is no substitute for human blood. Give the ultimate gift. Give blood.



THE TEGGATZ "MEAL TRAIN": Please sign up for a wonderful opportunity to meet and help our new Pastor and his family settle into life here in Wisconsin and as part of our Church. Please check your email and sign up to drop a dinner meal off for the Teggatz's on Sundays, Tuesdays, or Wednesdays from July 20 — September 17 between 5:30-6:00 p.m. If you don't want to sign up online, please contact Amy Stroh at the church office (astroh@egl.org/262-797-2970) for help finding a date to drop off a meal! Other questions? Please reach out to Amy Stroh or Shelly Skovgaard. Thank you!

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP: The EGL Book Discussion Group will meet on Thursday, August 21 at 9:30 a.m. in the BAAC to discuss the book, *The Little Old Lady Who Broke All the Rules* by Catherina Ingelman-Sundberg.

CLASSICAL EDUCATION? EGL has bravely embarked on a new adventure of supporting a young Classical Lutheran High School. Thanks to many hands and willing hearts, all the needed puzzle pieces have fallen into place for them to start on schedule. It's truly remarkable how things have come together; thanks be to God! Because this is a new educational model for most of us at EGL, Headmaster Jason Eggold has offered to give us all a primer on what it means to teach and learn under a Classical Lutheran model on Sunday, August 3, during the adult Bible study time. Come for the Divine Service at 9:00, grab a snack afterwards, and learn more clearly what's going on. It will be video recorded.

HEY EGL YOUTH! The 2028 LCMS Youth Gathering is July 3-7, 2028! Where will it be? San Antonio, Texas! Planning three years ahead ALREADY?? Youth need to be ages 14-18 or an incoming freshman at the time of the gathering. Look for more information SOON!

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOEBOX: Thank you to everyone who donated items for the shoeboxes last year. LWML will be packing them in September, but school supplies are on sale now. (Crayons, pencils, pens, spiral notebooks, markers, erasers, etc.) Your donations help fill the shoeboxes that will also have the Gospel storybook and be given to children in need. Thank you!

TRINITY LUTHERAN CLASSICAL HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER: If you would like to receive the TLCHS weekly newsletter, please subscribe using this link. https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/sl/ab8eUNn. If you have trouble with this link, there is a button on the home page of their website. https://www.trinitylutheranclassical.org.

WEDNESDAY MORNING CO-ED BIBLE STUDY is taking a break for August. Join us again beginning September 10 at 10:00 a.m. in the Bartelt Center.

CAR ACCIDENT VICTIMS: Some of you are already aware of this, but for those who only heard a prayer petition on Sunday, former EGL school student Chloe Handrich and a friend were hit by a reckless driver two Sundays ago downtown Milwaukee. Chloe has many miles to go in her recovery, but the family is very hopeful. This situation is reminiscent of an older but also former EGL student Cara Corder's situation, where she too was hit by a car downtown Milwaukee. These are not events that people just bounce back from. There is much healing of the body and mind that must happen. This Thursday and Sunday after worship you'll have an opportunity to express your Christian compassion to them and their families by signing cards for both of these young ladies. The office will make sure the cards then get delivered.

YOUTH CONFIRMATION: Starting Sunday morning, August 17, during the Bible study hour, EGL will begin a new year-long youth confirmation class. If your kids are ready for this period of instruction leading to communicant membership in the church, please plan on attending class that day and getting the details.